

10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

The Honorable John Cornyn Texas Senate 517 Hart SOB Washington, DC. 20510

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Senator Cornyn,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

The Honorable John Cornyn April 9, 2013 Page 2

They Alle

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate
The Honorable Henry Cuellar, House of Representatives

The Honorable Filemon Vela, House of Representatives

IBWC Commissioner Edward Drusina, Office of the Commissioner



10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

The Honorable Ted Cruz Texas Senate Dirksen SOB Washington, DC. 20510

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Senator Cruz,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

The Honorable Ted Cruz

April 9, 2013

Page 2

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable John Cornyn, Texas Senate

The Honorable Henry Cuellar, House of Representatives

The Honorable Filemon Vela, House of Representatives

IBWC Commissioner Edward Drusina, Office of the Commissioner



10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

The Honorable Filemon Vela Texas House of Representatives 437 Cannon HOB Washington, DC. 20515

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Congressman Vela,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

The Honorable Filemon Vela April 9, 2013 Page 2

Tray Alle

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable John Cornyn, Texas Senate
The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate
The Honorable Henry Cuellar, House of Representatives

IBWC Commissioner Edward Drusina, Office of the Commissioner



10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

The Honorable Henry Cuellar Texas House of Representatives 2431 Rayburn HOB Washington, DC. 20515

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Congressman Cuellar,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

The Honorable Henry Cuellar April 9, 2013 Page 2

ProgXILL

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable John Cornyn, Texas Senate
The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate
The Honorable Filemon Vela, House of Representatives
IBWC Commissioner Edward Drusina, Office of the Commissioner
TCEQ Commissioner Carlos Rubinstein, Office of the Commissioner

10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

Mr. Edward Drusina Commissioner, United States Section International Boundary and Water Commission The Commons, Building C, Suite 310 4171 N. Mesa Street El Paso, Texas 79902

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Commissioner Drusina,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

Mr. Edward Drusina April 9, 2013 Page 2

Sincerely,

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable John Cornyn, Texas Senate

The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate

The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate

The Honorable Filemon Vela, House of Representatives



10370 Charles Green Rd. Edcouch, Texas 78538 Telephone 956-262-2101 Fax 956-262-5695

April 9, 2013

Mr. Carlos Rubinstein Commissioner Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 12100 Park Circle 35, Bldg F (MC100) Austin, Texas 78753

Re: Release of water from Mexico Reservoir

Dear Commissioner Rubinstein,

I want to thank you for recognizing our need for assistance in the current drought situation. As you well know Mexico is currently behind in its obligation to deliver water to the United States under the 1944 Treaty. The amount that Mexico is currently behind would alleviate the immediate situation we are in. Delta Lake Irrigation District could possibly be out of agriculture water within a couple of months. This will put an extreme burden on the Municipalities we deliver water to. They will have to purchase additional water (push water) to help with their deliveries.

The resent news of the release of water from Mexico was very pleasing at first, until further researching the reservoir that Mexico was releasing the water from. The La Fragua reservoir current capacity is 22,000 ac/ft. If Mexico drained the reservoir, which is highly unlikely the US would only receive 7,300 ac/ft at best. This news has only complicated the issue worse than before; it has given the Municipalities and Farmer false hope that the water crises would be alleviated. I can only hope Mexico is going to continue releasing water from other reservoirs until they become current with their obligation under the 1944 treaty.

I hope more pressure will be put on our State Department to step in and help us win getting Mexico to comply with the 1944 Treaty. The current drought has only worsened the economy in the Lower Rio Grande Valley, hurting Municipalities, Residents, Farmers, Ranchers, Supplier and Businesses. We need Mexico to release additional water before this becomes a crisis that could take years to recover from. Again, I thank you for all you done are doing to help with this situation.

Mr. Carlos Rubinstein April 9, 2013 Page 2

Sincerely,

Troy Allen

General Manager

Delta Lake Irrigation District

ChogA Ve

(956) 262-2101

cc: The Honorable John Cornyn, Texas Senate

The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate

The Honorable Ted Cruz, Texas Senate

The Honorable Filemon Vela, House of Representatives

IBWC Commissioner Drusina, Office of the Commissioner